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Drug Trafficker Sentenced to Federal Prison for Distributing Fentanyl 

Linked to Fatal Overdose in Hillsboro 

PORTLAND, Ore.—A drug trafficker was sentenced to federal prison today for his role in a 

conspiracy to distribute fentanyl that led to the fatal overdose of a Hillsboro, Oregon man in 

February 2021. 

Gerardo Corrales-Aragon, 30, whose place of residence is unknown, was sentenced to 150 

months in federal prison and five years’ supervised release. 

According to court documents, on February 3, 2021, a 25-year-old man was found deceased by 

his parents at their home in Hillsboro after he consumed a counterfeit Oxycodone pill containing 

fentanyl. In less than three weeks, law enforcement uncovered a four-person drug distribution 

chain whose illicit actions led to the young man’s death. Investigators identified Corrales-Aragon 

as the individual responsible for transporting the deadly counterfeit pills from California to 

Oregon for distribution in and around Portland. 

On February 23, 2021, law enforcement arrested Corrales-Aragon as he was leaving a local hotel 

to deliver fentanyl and methamphetamine in exchange for cash. Investigators found 4,000 

fentanyl pills and six pounds of methamphetamine in Corrales-Aragon’s backpack and a loaded 

9mm “ghost gun” in his waistband. Corrales-Aragon admitted to selling counterfeit pills to the 

Hillsboro victim’s drug supplier and possessing a firearm for his own protection while 

trafficking drugs. By the time of his arrest, Corrales-Aragon had been working with Mexican 

drug cartels to distribute drugs in the U.S. for more than half his life. 

On March 16, 2021, a federal grand jury in Portland returned a 13-count indictment charging 

Corrales-Aragon and four others with conspiring with one another to possess with intent to 

distribute fentanyl and other related offenses. 

On March 6, 2023, Corrales-Aragon pleaded guilty and agreed to a sentencing enhancement that 

his fentanyl distribution resulted in the death of the Hillsboro victim. 

This case was investigated by the Portland Police Bureau, Washington County Sheriff’s Office, 

and Hillsboro Police Department with assistance from Homeland Security Investigations (HSI). 

It was prosecuted by the U.S. Attorney’s Office for the District of Oregon. 
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